
From: Neel Garlapati <garlapati@fairplex.com>  
Sent: Friday, June 14, 2019 5:57 PM 
To: Scroggins, William T. <bscroggins@mtsac.edu> 
Cc: Walter Marquez <wmarquez@fairplex.com>; Cielo Castro <castro@fairplex.com>; Evelyn 
Garcia de la Cadena <egarcia@fairplex.com>; Neel Garlapati <garlapati@fairplex.com>; Maria 
Salinas <MSalinas@lachamber.com>; pgranillo@ieep.com; Bill Manis 
<bmanis@sgvpartnership.org>; Michael Kelly <michael.kelly@thelacoalition.com> 
Subject: Follow up: Inland Empire/SGV CEO Roundtable on Economic Development 
 
Dear Dr. Scroggins,  
 
Thank you for joining us yesterday at the Sheraton Fairplex for our CEO Roundtable. As Aneesh 
Raman said, the Governor is actively seeking to engage inland communities in the important 
question of inclusive economic development.  
 
Governor Newsom’s Regions Rise Together initiative gives us a unique opportunity to model 
inclusive development for other rapidly growing areas in California and beyond.  
 
I ask you to think about who on your team can continue this discussion, representing the 
strategic priorities of your own institution while also advancing the interests of our region as a 
whole. 
 
Our goal should be to reconvene the principals of our organizations in September with Aneesh 
and/or Lenny Mendonca, Chief Economic and Business Advisor to Governor Newsom, and to 
share with them our most current thinking about an economic agenda and priorities. 
 
Fairplex is pleased to serve a host and convener of this discussion and will lean on our partners 
in the Inland Empire Economic Partnership and the San Gabriel Valley Economic Partnership 
along with the LA Area Chamber of Commerce and the LA Coalition for the Economy & Jobs to 
provide context and grounding in the economic realities of the region as these conversations 
develop. 
 
Walter Marquez, Fairplex’s VP of Finance and CFO, will be our designate on this project as we 
move forward. Walter can be reached at: wmarquez@fairplex.com (909) 865-4203 
 
Please connect directly with Executive Assistant Evelyn Garcia de la Cadena and let her know 
who from your team will be representing your organization. She will follow up on scheduling 
and next steps. Evelyn Garcia de la Cadena Executive Assistant egarcia@fairplex.com (909) 865-
4211 
 
We look forward to collaborating closely in the coming months. 
 
Miguel 
 
 
Miguel A. Santana 
President & CEO 
Fairplex 
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